Unapproved Minutes Emmet County Board of Supervisor Minutes
November 22, 2016
Regular Meeting

Board Room, Courthouse

Present:  Tim Schumacher, Chair


  Bev Juhl 

  John Pluth

  Jeff Quastad 

  Al Madden
Absent:  
Schumacher, Chair, called the meeting to order.  Motion was made by Quastad, seconded by Madden, to approve the minutes from the November 15, 2016 Board meeting and also approve them for publication.  All ayes, motion carried.
No members of the public were present for the public forum.
Board reviewed petitions for work to be performed in Drainage Districts 40 and 70.  The work in DD70 will require a permit through DNR land.  Quastad updated the Board on progress.  Work will not be done until next year.  

FY18 Upper Des Moines budget information, District II Supervisor Meeting information and NWIPD meeting information was shared with the board members.
Quastad shared with the Board information regarding the Emmet County Conservation Board and the Emmet County Conservation Foundation.  The Emmet County Conservation Board has terminated their agreement with the Emmet County Conservation Foundation.
Dan Burton, Emmet County Engineer’s office presented the final pay voucher for the N52 project and recommended signature.  Motion made by Quastad, seconded by Juhl to approve the signature.  All ayes, motion carried.  Burton informed the Board that sanders are ready and snow fences are in place where fields are harvested.   Discussion was held about the bridge postings that were approved at the last meeting.
Mary Rose Rezac presented a request on behalf of the City of Dolliver.  The City of Dolliver is requesting $7,500 for a project that includes fixing cracks in walls, floors, painting and adding a small office in City Hall.  Wild Rose Casino has given $2,000 for the project.  The building is utilized for Ellsworth and Lincoln Township elections and Emmet County does store election equipment there.  Upgrading the City’s water system has depleted the City budget this past year with a cost of $50,000.  Motion by Madden, seconded by Juhl to put this item on next week’s agenda and utilize Local Option Sales Tax dollars for the project.  All ayes, motion carried.  Mary Rose will bring in the floor estimate to the Auditor to share the Board.
The Emmet County Fairboard item on the agenda is postponed until next week. 
Todd Eisenbacher and Robb Nutt from the Armstrong Benefited Fire Department presented a request for assistance in purchasing a slider for a new truck.  The slider unit is $13,024. The total cost of the project is approximately $80,000.   The Armstrong Benefited Fire Department provides mutual aid to Gruver and Dolliver areas.  This past year the Fire Department had to utilize $20,000 to update fire gear.  Quastad mentioned that potentially the City of Armstrong could also be asked for some of the funds.  Motion was made by Quastad, seconded by Pluth to put this item on next week’s agenda and utilize Local Option Sales Tax dollars for the project.  All ayes, motion carried.  
Motion was made by Quastad, seconded by Pluth, to adjourn the meeting at 9:48 a.m.  All ayes, motion carried.
________________________________________

_________________________________________

Amy M. Sathoff, Auditor




Tim Schumacher, Chair
